Minutes Highway Safety Committee Meeting

June 6, 2013
At the Senior Center at 3:30pm

Members present: Paul Brogna, Jeff Lewis, Fred Von Bargen, Officer Brown, Philip Tuck

Previous Meeting Minutes - Accepted as is

OLD BUSINESS:

School Traffic Update - No issues

Pembroke Truck Exclusion - Nothing new. Marshfield still needs to accept it.

Winter St/Rt 53 Round-a-bout — Proposed to be funded for 2014 at \$1.4 Million.

Merry Ave traffic/North Hill CC Discussion - Signs are up and have been adjusted for best sight line. Fred reported the Merry Ave resident was satisfied.

Powder Point Bridge Update – The second round of repairs to the piles have started. MassDOT sent a new inspection report that had another 14 piles rated as condition 3 or 4 and need to be added to this round of repairs.

NEW BUSINESS:

Duxbury Housing Authority – A no parking sign request has been requested. The Town does not plow it so it is presumed it is private property and we have no authority on private property. Paul will follow up with them and relay this info to them.

Bailey's Corner - Clipper article had inaccuracies. The police will look through past accident reports to retrieve accident data

Cross walks at Halls Corner – Phil wants to revisit having more cross walks at Halls Corner and another handicapped parking space by the liquor store.

Sign on Pine Lane in Back of Milepost restaurant-Right turn only sign is partially blocked. Committee will review.

46 Partridge Rd – There is a complaint their fence is built on Town property and is blocking sight distance. Committee will review.

Train Field Parking - Complaint of no parking signs along library side is not being enforced. No action at this time.

Next meeting: Next meeting scheduled for Sept 5, 2013 at the Senior Center unless circumstances dictate to have one sooner.

Submitted by: Jeff flang